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May 19, 2020 

The Honorable Todd M. Turner 

Chair 

Prince George’s County Council 

County Administration Building 

14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive 

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 

Dear Chair Turner: 

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration and approval is a Capital Improvement 

Program (CIP) interproject transfer of appropriations bill that will amend the FY 2020 Approved 

Capital Budget.   

This legislation transfers appropriations from various CIP projects for the Board of 

Education ($35,915,000) and Fire/EMS Department ($3,000,000) for a total amount of 

($38,915,000) to various other projects within the Board of Education $35,915,000 and the 

Office of Central Services for the Driver Training Facility & Gun Range $3,000,000 for a total 

amount of $38,915,000. These appropriation realignments are needed to cover budget shortfalls 

in the projects receiving the transferred appropriations. 

The Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated.  If you have 

any questions, please contact my office or Stanley A. Earley, Director, Office of Management and 

Budget (OMB), at (301) 952-3300. 

Sincerely, 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive 
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